
CITY OF CODY 
PLANNING, ZONING AND ADJUSTMENT BOARD AGENDA  

MEETING OF TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2024 AT 12:00 P.M. (NOON) 
CODY CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS, 1338 RUMSEY AVENUE, CODY, WY 

 

 
1. Call the Meeting to order. 

 
2. Roll Call, excused members. 
 

3. Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

4. Approval of the Agenda for the March 12, 2024 Regular Meeting. 
 

5. Approval of the Minutes for the February 27, 2024 Regular Meeting. 
 

6. New Business:    
 

a. Planned Unit Development-Conceptual plan -Shadow Mountain Apartments- 3002 
Cougar Avenue 
 

7. P & Z Board Matters (announcements, comments, etc.) 
 
8. Council Update 
 
9. Staff Items 
 

10.Executive Session Pursuant to W.S. 16-4-405(a)(ix) 
 
11.Adjourn 

 
 

 
The public is invited to attend all Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board meetings. If you need special accommodations to 
participate in the meeting, please call the City office at (307) 527-7511 at least 24 hours in advance of the meeting. 



 

 

  City of Cody 
Planning, Zoning, and Adjustment Board Regular Meeting 

February 27, 2024 
 

A regular meeting of the City of Cody Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board was held in the 
Council Chambers of City Hall in Cody, Wyoming on Tuesday, February 27, 2024 at 12:00 
p.m.  
 
Carson Rowley called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m.  
 
Present: Carson Rowley; Dan Schein; Kathryn Kyle; Sarah Miles; Ian Morrison; Matt Moss; 
City Attorney Scott Kolpitcke; Council Liaison Andy Quick; City Planner Todd Stowell; GIS 
Analyst Utana Dye. 
 
Absent: Josh White;  
 
Carson Rowley led everyone in the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Ian Morrison made a motion, seconded by Dan Schein to approve the agenda for the February 
27, 2024 regular meeting.  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion passed. 
 
Ian Morrison moved to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2024 meeting, seconded by Sarah 
Miles. Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion passed. 
 
Todd Stowell presented to the board a brief introduction to the Special Exemption request to reduce the 
parking requirement for Cody Craft Brewing and WyoDough located at 1732 Sheridan Avenue. 
 
Public Hearing was opened at 12:04 p.m. 
 
No public Comment. 
 
Public Hearing was closed at 12:04 p.m. 
 
Todd Stowell presented to the board the Special Exemption request to reduce the parking requirement for 
Cody Craft Brewing and WyoDough located at 1732 Sheridan Avenue. 
 
Ian Morrison made a motion, second by Sarah Miles to approve the findings 1-4 and to approve the 
Special Exemption to the parking requirements for 1732 Sheridan Avenue with the parameters identified 
below.  
 
Cody Craft Brewing and WyoDough shall provide parking at a ratio of one parking space per six seats, 
whether the seats are indoors or outdoors, for up to 198 seats, and at a ratio of one parking space per three 
seats in excess of 198 seats.  The parking that is provided shall be in the form of at least 24 parking spaces 
on the subject property and any additional parking facilities located on neighboring private properties that 
have been authorized pursuant to City code 10-17-7.  This exemption shall run with the property (with 
change of ownership), provided the use of the building does not change and typically does not exceed 
50% of the customer capacity (seating) before 5:00 p.m. on weekdays. Voting in favor of the motion was 



 

 

Ian Morrison, Kathryn Kyle, Sarah Miles and Matt Moss.  Opposed to the motion was Dan Schein and 
Carson Rowley.  Motion passed. 
 
P&Z Board Matters (announcements, comment, etc.): None 
  
Council Update: None 
 
Staff Items: None 
 
Ian Morrison made a motion, seconded by Sarah Miles to adjourn the meeting. Vote on 
the motion was unanimous. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:45 p.m. 
 
 Utana Dye 
 GIS Analyst 



 CITY OF CODY 
PLANNING, ZONING AND ADJUSTMENT BOARD 

STAFF REPORT 
MEETING DATE: MARCH 7, 2024 TYPE OF ACTION NEEDED 
AGENDA ITEM:     P&Z BOARD APPROVAL:  
SUBJECT: CONCEPT PLAN REVIEW OF A 

PROPOSED 48-UNIT SENIOR LIVING 
APARTMENT PROJECT. PLANNED UNIT 
DEVELOPMENT 2024-01. 

   RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL:  

PREPARED BY: TODD STOWELL, CITY PLANNER    DISCUSSION ONLY: X 
 
PROJECT OVERVIEW 
We have received a request from Ed 
Higbie, representative of Cottonwood 
Ventures LLC, for a planned unit 
development.  The project would be 
located on a 3.1-acre property, south 
of the gravel portion of Cougar Avenue, 
immediately east of the Shadow 
Mountain subdivision.  It is proposed to 
involves the construction of four, 12-
unit senior living apartment buildings.  
Senior living means at least one 
member of the household would need 
to be at least 65 years old.  The 
buildings are three stories in height.  
Associated parking, landscaping, 
pathways, and other improvements 
would also occur. The property is 
currently vacant and located in the R-2 
Residential (medium-low density) zoning district. 
 
“Planned Unit Development” (PUD) is a designation by the City, which if granted, allows 
the developer to propose their own development standards and density.  The P&Z 
Board and Council reviews the PUD application and determines if the development plan 
is acceptable, based on the review criteria in the subdivision ordinance.  The PUD 
ordinance is found in Title 11, Chapter 7 of the City code.  However, before the full 
application is submitted and advertised for public review there is a “Concept Plan” 
review between the developer, City Staff, and the Planning and Zoning Board.  The 
Concept Plan is what is to be discussed at this meeting. 
 
The language of City Code 11-7-9(A), which introduces the Concept Plan review, is: 



PUD 2024-01  Concept Plan 
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“This is an opportunity for applicants to discuss requirements, standards and policies 
that apply to the proposed development and to identify major problems so that they 
can be resolved before a formal application is made. An initial discussion shall take 
place with the applicant, the public works director, and other appropriate city 
department representatives regarding the applicant’s conceptual proposal and any 
requirements, standards or policies that may apply. The general concept of the 
proposed PUD, presented as graphic sketch plans, shall be submitted by the applicant 
for review… Applicants are required to present conceptual plans to the planning, zoning 
and adjustment board...” 
 
The concept plan has been circulated to City departments and utility providers for 
review.  Their comments are attached.  The applicant has met with the City Planner and 
Public Works Director to discuss the City comments, and is generally agreeable with the 
requests presented by staff in the meeting. 
 
Note that the technical review of the application and public notice occurs with the next 
phase of review, known as the “preliminary plan”.  However, planning staff has 
reviewed the language of the code at this time and believes that this proposal complies 
with the PUD standards, subject to addressing the modifications noted later in this 
report. 
 
Before reviewing the requested staff edits, the following characteristics of the proposal 
have been identified as lending towards its appropriateness. 
 

1. Mitigation measures:  The site layout is considerate of the adjacent single-family 
residential development to the west.  For example, the parking is located on the 
far side of the property, where traffic noise will be minimized due to distance and 
the intervening apartment buildings.  The proposal also involves over 100 feet of 
landscaped area on the side of the property between the houses and the 
proposed apartments.  The impact of the 3-story height is sufficiently mitigated 
by the distance from the houses to the west, and the planned trees.   The visual 
impact is less than what a two-story house being located on the west side of the 
property would create.  Staff has identified distance as an acceptable mitigation 
measure for height in other staff recommendations, while also noting that view 
preservation by itself is not a protected property right.  

2. Traffic:  The traffic from the PUD traffic would have direct access to a designated 
collector (Cougar Avenue), without traveling through the local street system of 
any low-density residential development.  Traffic impacts are also likely less than 
what would occur if the apartments were not designated for senior living.  As the 
tenants will typically be retired people, they are not as likely to contribute to the 
peak hour traffic—they would likely have the option of avoiding the traffic around 
the middle school that occurs just before the start of the school day. 
Furthermore, it is the school traffic that creates the congestion in the first place, 
not the current PUD proposal. 
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3. Tolerance:  Any increased impacts to the undeveloped property to the east are 
apparently acceptable to that property owner, as that property owner has 
submitted a letter of support for this proposal.  It is also noted that the property 
to the east is zoned R-3, which is a multi-family residential zone. 

4. Adequate infrastructure:  All utilities and necessary infrastructure improvements 
are, or will be made, available.  This includes the construction of Cougar Avenue 
with curb, gutter and sidewalk from Freedom Street to and across the property 
frontage.  The City plans to construct Cougar Avenue as a 24-or 26-foot-wide 
asphalt road to Stone Street, and provide an additional 6-8 feet of asphalt, curb, 
gutter and sidewalk on the south side of Cougar Avenue from Freedom Street to 
this property as part of a project planned for this summer.  The developer would 
be responsible for the additional 6-8 feet of asphalt, curb, gutter and sidewalk 
and streetlighting across this property frontage. 

5. Parking:  Parking is proposed to be provided at a ratio of approximately 1.5 
spaces per apartment.  While the City has a standard for 2 spaces per 2-
bedroom apartment, that does not consider unique tenant needs such as low-
income or senior renters.  The current industry standard is generally 1.0 to 1.5 
spaces per senior apartment.  That recognizes that some of the tenants do not 
drive and other households are spouses that share a single car.  The ITE Parking 
Generation manual notes an average parking demand for their senior adult 
housing unit study sites of only 0.59 vehicles per housing unit (attached).   

 
The PUD regulations indicate that the PUD plan is to be “Designated a PUD” at the 
concept plan stage.  However, until public review and technical review occurs it is 
premature, and should be postponed until the preliminary plan phase—when the formal 
application process occurs. 
 
Staff would suggest that if the Board is agreeable in concept plan, or not, that they 
voice that, but not commit 100% to any specific development standard until the time of 
preliminary plan review. 
 
RECOMMENDED MODIFICATIONS 
The following are the modifications/edits to the PUD proposal requested by staff.  The 
architectural site plan would not need to be updated, but the modifications would be 
incorporated in the engineered site plans to be submitted with the preliminary plan 
application.   

1. Incorporate the location of the frontage improvements for Cougar Avenue in the 
site plans.  The public sidewalk will be 15-20 feet north of the property line, so 
landscaping can and should be extended to the sidewalk.  Due to the overhead 
power lines, tree clearance will also need to be considered. (Note:  Construction 
level plans for public improvements and utilities are not required until the final 
plan phase.) 

2. Landscaping along the Cougar Avenue frontage should be enhanced.  Use the 
landscaping requirements in the multi-family development standards as a guide. 
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3. Eliminate the existing and proposed alleys from the proposal.  Public Works will 
switch the garbage collection method for Lots 12-15 in the Shadow Mountain 
subdivision from dumpsters to roll outs.  The developer will need to add two 
dumpster pads/enclosures to the east side of the parking lot. The current alley 
along the west property line will be changed into a pathway, with width and 
surfacing that will double as a utility maintenance access. 

4. Extend a pathway or sidewalk from the north-south pathway to the edge of 
Mallard Street, where it can continue as a sidewalk next to the curb and gutter. 

5. Although not noted in the meeting with the developer, the developer would be 
responsible for adding curb and gutter across their frontage located along the 
south side of the Bass Avenue frontage. 

6. Lumen (CenturyLink) indicates that their facilities in the existing alley have no 
active connections and could be coordinated to be removed—eliminates a 
potential pedestal conflict with the pathway/sidewalk. 

7. With the removal of the alley, a turnaround for emergency vehicles and garbage 
trucks is needed at the south end of the parking lot.  The fire marshal indicates 
an 80-foot-diameter cul-de-sac bulb with No Parking-Fire Lane signage is 
required.  As the property to the south is City of Cody property, previously 
provided by the developer, there is likely the opportunity for some of that 
turnaround to extend on the City property. 

8. The elevation difference between this property and the property to the south and 
southeast is not reflected in the site plan.  The 3 to 4-foot elevation difference 
will likely mean the parking lot and buildings will need to be shifted west, unless 
a slope easement is obtained from the neighboring property owner.  With the 
parking lot removed from the east property line, curb and gutter and landscaping 
should be included along that side of the parking lot. 

9. Due to fill and past groundwater issues towards the south end of the property, a 
geotechnical report is necessary.  The report should be done and presented with 
the preliminary plan so that any recommendations that may affect the site plan 
layout can be incorporated. 

10. Snow storage and some of the stormwater facilities can occur on the City 
property to the south, due to the easement previously granted to this property to 
do so. 

11. The treated water main is to be shifted to be under the drive lane of the parking 
lot.  For fire code and flushing purposes, a fire hydrant will need to be installed 
on the south end of the line.  There will also be fire lines coming off of the 
domestic water main to serve the fire sprinkler systems in the buildings. The 
domestic water taps can occur off of the fire lines next to each building. 

12. The PUD standards indicate that raw water should be provided for PUDs [11-7-
9(B)2(d)].  Raw water can be extended to and through the site by connecting 
onto the main at the southwest corner of Ted Ebert Park.  Public Works is willing 
to cost share some of the cost (the upsizing) for the main extension.  The raw 
water main would also run under the drive lane in the parking lot. 
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13. The initial application had all of the apartment buildings on a single lot.  The 
developer now believes he will need to place each building on a separate lot for 
financing purposes, but his intent is that all of the development would be held by 
a single non-profit corporation.  If subdivision is needed, the platting process can 
be incorporated with the preliminary and final PUD plan reviews. 

14. Stormwater management will need to comply with the City’s stormwater 
management policy.  Due to potential high groundwater towards the south end 
of the property, infiltration rates are likely much better towards the north end of 
the property. 

15. The developer previously installed a perforated drain system that extends into 
the southeast portion of this property.  Its presence will need to be considered in 
the design of the improvements for the PUD.  There are some notes about it, but 
no engineered plans that we know of. 
 

 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Application materials. 
 
 
 
H:\PLANNING DEPARTMENT\FILE REVIEWS\PUD\2024\PUD 2024-01 SHADOW MOUNTAIN APARTMENTS\STAFF RPT TO PC CONCEPT PLAN REVIEW.DOCX 
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Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov> Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 12:14 PM
To: Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>, Utilities <utilities@codywy.gov>

We have received a Planned Unit Development (PUD) application for the development of four, 12-unit senior living
apartments (48 total) on a 3-acre property south of Cougar Avenue, as shown below.  The PUD process includes a
"conceptual review" that is conducted by City staff and presented to the Planning and Zoning Board.  I view the
conceptual review as an opportunity to provide any form of input in the design, layout, etc. for the project, before the
applicant spends the time and money on the engineering-level site plan for the public review process.  If there are not
many comments, I am okay with the City staff review simply being our standard comment process initiated by this email,
followed by an in-person meeting with those that have items they would like to share with the applicant in person.  I
expect the in-person meeting would include at least Phillip, Sean, and me, but also anyone with the need for discussion
with the applicant (Eg Higbie).  If you only have minor comments, they can be passed on without your attendance.
Please see the attached site plan and other application materials and provide comments as needed.  I will coordinate a
meeting once I see how the comments are going.

Thanks,

Todd Stowell, AICP
Community Development Director/City Planner
City of Cody, Wyoming
(307) 527-3472
www.codywy.gov

Community Development Office Hours
7:30-5:00 Monday-Thursday, 7:30-11:30 Friday

2190, Ed Higbie _ Apartments.pdf
16584K

La Bastide, Anthony D <Anthony.D.Labastide@lumen.com> Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 1:36 PM
To: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>, Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>, Utilities
<utilities@codywy.gov>

https://www.codywy.gov/
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae2f3b13e6739&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_lsnll9ip1&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae2f3b13e6739&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_lsnll9ip1&safe=1&zw
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Lumen operates a 50/pr Copper cable under the proposed dumpster/alley section towards the west side of the project. Our
only comment would ask the depth of excavation to be performed. This facility has no working customers active on it
therefore we would not be relocating the facility should there be conflict. We would issue a discontinuance, cutting the
cable at the nearest out of conflict point and abandon the rest of the facilities.

 

Tony La Bastide

Sr Network Implementation Program MGR

249 Lincoln St, Lander, WY, 82520

tel: (307)-332-3611  |  cell: (307)-438-6437

anthony.d.labastide@lumen.com

 

 

From: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>
Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2024 12:14 PM
To: Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>; Utilities <utilities@codywy.gov>
Subject: [Utilities] Conceptual Plan for 48-unit Planned Unit Development

 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of Lumen Technologies. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

 

We have received a Planned Unit Development (PUD) application for the development of four, 12-unit senior living
apartments (48 total) on a 3-acre property south of Cougar Avenue, as shown below.  The PUD process includes a
"conceptual review" that is conducted by City staff and presented to the Planning and Zoning Board.  I view the
conceptual review as an opportunity to provide any form of input in the design, layout, etc. for the project, before the
applicant spends the time and money on the engineering-level site plan for the public review process.  If there are not
many comments, I am okay with the City staff review simply being our standard comment process initiated by this email,
followed by an in-person meeting with those that have items they would like to share with the applicant in person.  I
expect the in-person meeting would include at least Phillip, Sean, and me, but also anyone with the need for discussion
with the applicant (Eg Higbie).  If you only have minor comments, they can be passed on without your attendance.

Please see the attached site plan and other application materials and provide comments as needed.  I will coordinate a
meeting once I see how the comments are going.

mailto:anthony.d.labastide@lumen.com
mailto:todds@codywy.gov
mailto:communitydevreview@codywy.gov
mailto:utilities@codywy.gov
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Thanks,

Todd Stowell, AICP

Community Development Director/City Planner

City of Cody, Wyoming

(307) 527-3472

www.codywy.gov

 

Community Development Office Hours

7:30-5:00 Monday-Thursday, 7:30-11:30 Friday

 

DISCLAIMER: City of Cody electronic correspondence and associated file attachments are 

public records and may be subject to disclosure in the event of a public records request.

--
To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to utilities+unsubscribe@codywy.gov.

This communication is the property of Lumen Technologies and may contain confidential or privileged information.
Unauthorized use of this communication is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this
communication in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the communication
and any attachments.
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Phillip Bowman <pbowman@codywy.gov> Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 2:15 PM
To: Stan Edwards <stane@codywy.gov>

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.codywy.gov/__;!!CdLFVIQ!TV4_wg9SQYq9PDg0nGzVrDqjwdEdKbWoZywQwSzyt81siHEH3JrGXEVE1kc1nWSa_iHhpaMLhoWwNX9SeWKUQG79$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/codywy.gov__;!!CdLFVIQ!TV4_wg9SQYq9PDg0nGzVrDqjwdEdKbWoZywQwSzyt81siHEH3JrGXEVE1kc1nWSa_iHhpaMLhoWwNX9SeZzvY2_z$
mailto:utilities+unsubscribe@codywy.gov
mailto:utilities+unsubscribe@codywy.gov
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae7c264124471&attid=0.1&disp=inline&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae7c264124471&attid=0.1&disp=inline&safe=1&zw


2/22/24, 4:33 PM City of Cody Mail - Conceptual Plan for 48-unit Planned Unit Development

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=b67af9456f&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a:r8020184570168608762&simpl=msg-a:r-340609145922415… 4/7

Cc: James Keenan <jkeenan@codywy.gov>, Dane Austin <daustin@codywy.gov>, Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>

Hi Stan, 

I don't know if you are on the "community development" or "utilities" email distribution, so I am sending this to you in case
you are not.

I believe this development proposal somewhat opens the door for the City to consider a switch for solid waste service on
a portion (or all) of the original Shadow Mountain subdivision.  We have the existing alley right-of-way along the very east
edge of the Shadow Mountain subdivision where dumpsters are located for lots 12 thru 15 (fronting onto Mallard Drive)
shown on the attached site plan.  If these four (4) lots were agreeable to switching to roll out service instead of dumpsters,
I believe we could modify the existing alley ROW (for the utilities already installed there) and allow some additional
landscaping buffer on the proposed site development to the east.  We could then have our route driver avoid going
through that alley, and possibly simplify the service route in the Shadow Mountain subdivision.  

I wanted to get your thoughts on solid waste service and the dumpsters currently in that alley first, and if this sounds like a
viable idea to you then I could continue the discussion about other utilities in the alley (and use of the existing ROW for
landscaping improvements).  If you and I can chat early next week about this, that would be greatly appreciated.  Thanks
in advance.  

____________________________
Phillip M. Bowman, P.E.
Public Works Director / City Engineer
City of Cody  |  pbowman@codywy.gov  |  (307) 527-3481

[Quoted text hidden]

DISCLAIMER: City of Cody electronic correspondence and associated file attachments are 
public records and may be subject to disclosure in the event of a public records request.
[Quoted text hidden]
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Sam Wilde <Sam.Wilde@parkcounty-wy.gov> Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 2:51 PM
To: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>, Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>, Utilities
<utilities@codywy.gov>

Provide fire hydrants spaced in accordance with section 507.5  and appendix C of the International Fire Code (IFC).

Will need to ensure adequate turning radius is provided both into and around the alley in accordance with appendix D
of the IFC.

I would like to attend the in-person meeting with the applicant to clarify the fire & life safety requirements for the
buildings.

Thanks,

Sam

 

From: Todd Stowell [mailto:todds@codywy.gov]
Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2024 12:14 PM
To: Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>; Utilities <utilities@codywy.gov>
Subject: [Community Development] Conceptual Plan for 48-unit Planned Unit Development

https://codywy.gov/
mailto:pbowman@codywy.gov
mailto:pbowman@codywy.gov
mailto:pbowman@codywy.gov
mailto:pbowman@codywy.gov
https://codywy.gov/
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae9f1bacf4f30&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_lsnll9ip1&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=b67af9456f&view=att&th=18dae9f1bacf4f30&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_lsnll9ip1&safe=1&zw
mailto:todds@codywy.gov
mailto:communitydevreview@codywy.gov
mailto:utilities@codywy.gov
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We have received a Planned Unit Development (PUD) application for the development of four, 12-unit senior living
apartments (48 total) on a 3-acre property south of Cougar Avenue, as shown below.  The PUD process includes a
"conceptual review" that is conducted by City staff and presented to the Planning and Zoning Board.  I view the
conceptual review as an opportunity to provide any form of input in the design, layout, etc. for the project, before the
applicant spends the time and money on the engineering-level site plan for the public review process.  If there are not
many comments, I am okay with the City staff review simply being our standard comment process initiated by this email,
followed by an in-person meeting with those that have items they would like to share with the applicant in person.  I
expect the in-person meeting would include at least Phillip, Sean, and me, but also anyone with the need for discussion
with the applicant (Eg Higbie).  If you only have minor comments, they can be passed on without your attendance.

[Quoted text hidden]

 

DISCLAIMER: City of Cody electronic correspondence and associated file attachments are 

[Quoted text hidden]

--
To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to communitydevreview+
unsubscribe@codywy.gov.

Sean Collier <scollier@codywy.gov> Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 3:16 PM
To: Sam Wilde <Sam.Wilde@parkcounty-wy.gov>
Cc: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>, Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>, Utilities
<utilities@codywy.gov>

I have already covered quite a bit, if not all of the Building Departments preliminary requirements for code compliance,
and architectural/structural design plans. Full accessibility requirements will need to be met.

I would like to add that it would be a good idea, if not a requirement, to have them request a GeoTech evaluation of the
development area. The GeoTech evaluation will help determine if the soils are suitable, and if there is groundwater
present that will hinder this type of development and the structures proposed, or if there are specific
structural recommendations or requirements that will need to be met and utilized to ensure the safe completion of the
project.

[Quoted text hidden]
--
Sean Collier
Building Official
City of Cody
(307) 899-0930
(307) 527-3476
ICC ID: 8341080
WCBO President & ICC
Wyoming Chapter President
scollier@codywy.gov

Business Hours:
Monday – Thursday: 7:00 am – 5:00 pm
Friday: 7:30 am – 11:30 am

[Quoted text hidden]

Dane Austin <daustin@codywy.gov> Fri, Feb 16, 2024 at 7:03 AM
To: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>
Cc: Community Development Review <communitydevreview@codywy.gov>, Utilities <utilities@codywy.gov>
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mailto:communitydevreview+unsubscribe@codywy.gov
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Hey Todd, The electric would be best feeding from the west alley, like they show but cabinets and transformers will need
to be added. The south end of the alley may need some adjustment for truck access. Once they fill out the Electrical
Application, proper sizing of equipment can be determined. But I see no major challenges. 
____
Dane Austin
Electrical Superintendent
(307) 587-6803
 

[Quoted text hidden]
[Quoted text hidden]

DISCLAIMER: City of Cody electronic correspondence and associated file attachments are 
public records and may be subject to disclosure in the event of a public records request.

[Quoted text hidden]

James Keenan <jkeenan@codywy.gov> Fri, Feb 16, 2024 at 8:57 AM
To: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>

We'd want to make sure that it was clear where the city's responsibility for the water line ended. I'm assuming that we'd
want it to end at the valve in Cougar Ave. 
James K

On Thu, Feb 15, 2024 at 12:13 PM Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov> wrote:
[Quoted text hidden]

DISCLAIMER: City of Cody electronic correspondence and associated file attachments are 
public records and may be subject to disclosure in the event of a public records request.

--
James Keenan
City of Cody 
Water Systems and Sanitation Superintendent
307-587-2958
www.cityofcody-wy.gov
[Quoted text hidden]

Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov> Thu, Feb 22, 2024 at 3:58 PM
To: Phillip Bowman <pbowman@codywy.gov>

Phillip,
Can we meet to discuss this project after management meeting Tuesday morning?
Thanks,

Todd Stowell, AICP
Community Development Director/City Planner
City of Cody, Wyoming
(307) 527-3472
www.codywy.gov

Community Development Office Hours
7:30-5:00 Monday-Thursday, 7:30-11:30 Friday

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Todd Stowell <todds@codywy.gov>
[Quoted text hidden]
[Quoted text hidden]
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